

City of New Bedford

IN COMMITTEE

April 28, 2022

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Public Safety & Neighborhoods at a Meeting held on Thursday, April 21, 2022, considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Lopes, requesting that the Committee on Public Safety and Neighborhoods invite Kristine Arsenault from Mayor Mitchell's Office, Police Chief Cordeiro, DPI Commissioner Ponte, and Health Director Chaplin to review the homeless encampment removal policy. (Ref'd 03/08/18) (11/29/18 - tabled) (02/27/19 - remain on table)

On motion by Councillor Morad and seconded by Councillor Carney, the Committee VOTED: To recommend that the City Council take "No Further Action" on the WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Lopes, requesting that the Committee on Public Safety and Neighborhoods invite Kristine Arsenault from Mayor Mitchell's Office, Police Chief Cordeiro, DPI Commissioner Ponte, and Health Director Chaplin to review the homeless encampment removal policy. This motion passed on a voice vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC SAFETY &

NEIGHBORHOODS

Councillor Brian K. Gomes, Chairman

BKG/at



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

March 8, 2018

WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting that the Committee on Public Safety and Neighborhoods invite Kristine Arsenault from Mayor Mitchell's Office, Police Chief Cordeiro, DPI Commissioner Ponte, and Health Director Chaplin to review the homeless encampment removal policy.

Joseph P. Lopes, Councillor Ward Six